STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

GARREY CARRUTHERS June 8, 1989 POST OFFICE BOX 2088
GOVERNOR STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO B7504
1505) 8B27-5800

CERTIFIED - RETURN
RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Tom L. Ingram
P. O. Box 1757
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: Gihon Well No. 1
G-31-13N-30E
Chappell "5" Well No. 1
E-5-12N-30E
San Miguel County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Ingram:

A review of the above-referenced well files has indicated
that this office has not received any further reports on
your intentions to plug these wells for the past nine
months. In lieu of the fact that this office has not
received any correspondence from you regarding my letter of
March 8, 1989, you are hereby requested to start plugging
operations on both of these wells within the next 30 days.

Failure to do so will result in a forced plugging case
before an Oil Conservation Division examiner hearing. We
will then make demand upon your bonding company to properly
plug and abandon these wells.,.

Should you have any questions pertaining to this matter,
please contact me at this office.

Sr. Petroleum Geologist

REJ/dr

ce: American Employers Insurance
Robert V. Ely Insurance
Box 1912
Roswell, New Mexico 88201



